Faculty Salary and Budget Committee
Minutes of November 13, 2009
Present:
Aaron Baxter, Wally Boeve, Pat Bravender, Lawrence Burns, Doug Busman, Gregg Dimkoff, Milt Ford, Joe Godwin (ex officioi), Heather Gulgin, Zachary Kurmas, Sue Mlynarczyk (for Linda Grinstead), Donijo Robbins (Chair), Pat Thorpe, Xandra Xu 
Absent:
Robert Hollister, Fran Kelleher

1. The meeting was called to order at 12:00Noon

2. There were no Minutes for Approval.

3. The Chair reported that Lindsey DesArmo and Dave Smith will be at the next FSBC meeting.  

In response to a question asked at a previous meeting about what happens to the blood samples that are taken during the “Know Your Numbers” campaign, the Chair reported that they are incinerated after the specific lab work is completed. 

The Chair reported that she expects the overload compensation and faculty salary recommendation to be on the next ECS agenda.  

Joe Godwin reported that while there are many rumors circulating about what impact a further cut in State appropriations will have on GVSU, he believes the likelihood of faculty not receiving the final-third of their salary increase is slim. 

4. The M.Ed. in Educational Technology online proposal that was distributed earlier was reviewed and discussed.
A Motion was made and Supported to accept the document submitted by the College of Education as a prospectus for the M.Ed. Educational Technology Online Proposal, and to approve the prospectus as written.
APPROVED Unanimously.  
      
A Motion was made and Supported to approve the request from the College of Education to grant the M.Ed. in Educational Technology online proposal a waiver to Final Plan status.  
FAILED  0 Yes; 11 No; 1 Abstention

5. The Reduction in Force Policy that was distributed earlier was reviewed and discussed, as were the contingency plans and practices in place at other universities.

It was the consensus of the committee that the Chair send a memo addressing budgetary principles for GVSU Administration to consider before any budget reduction strategies are undertaken. 

6. Material was distributed on projected cost savings with a change in the GVSU course schedule and discussed.  
It was the consensus of the committee that the recommendations presented at this meeting regarding projected cost savings be included in the memo addressing budgetary principles.  

7. Range of salary adjustment
Additional discussion will be heard at a future meeting regarding the recommendation for the range of salary adjustment 

8. The meeting adjourned at 1:32pm
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Approved on November 20, 2009, as amended

